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October 30, 2019

The Honorable Stephen Dickson
Administrator

Federal Aviation Administration

800 Independence Avenue, Southwest
Washington, D.C. 20591

Dear Administrator Dickson,

It has come to my attention that yesterday the FAA sent a letter to Southwest Airlines
demanding additional information about a number of aircraft that may not meet airworthiness
certification requirements. This is troubling and also corresponds to concerns that have been
brought to my attention by whistleblowers as a part of my investigation into aviation safety. The
preliminary results of my ongoing investigation suggest the initial airworthiness certificates for
all 88 airplanes may not have been properly conducted. I am continuing to gather facts related to
this matter.

As my work proceeds, | would like to reiterate the need for improved cooperation and
responsiveness from the FAA. | have previously reached out requesting a number of documents
related to my aviation safety investigation, and as I stated in my October 23 letter, I have yet to
receive many of the items I have identified. | would again ask that you provide these documents
and keep my staff apprised of the ongoing concerns at Southwest Airlines.
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